Arizona Chapter

INCORPORATED IN ARIZONA



Arizona Chapter 2600 North Central Avenue Suite 1860 Phoenix, AZ 85004 Phone: 602-532-0137 Fax: 602-532-0139 leadership@azaap.org www.azaap.org Tax ID 86-0917603

Executive Committee

President Jason Vargas, MD, FAAP

Vice President Chan Lowe, Jr, MD, FAAP

Secretary Jodi Carter, MD, FAAP

Treasurer Chris Brown, CPA

Immediate Past President Gretchen Hull, MD, FAAP

Chief Executive Officer Anne Stafford, MA

Board of Directors

Sarah Bannister, DO, FAAP Rebecca Egbert, MD, FAAP Richard Engel, MD, FAAP Prabodh (PB) Hemmady, MD, FAAP Tim Jacks, DO, FAAP Jon McGreevy, MD, FAAP Sara Park, MD, FAAP Catherine Riley, MD, FAAP Miran Song, MD, FAAP Sarah Wiersma, MD, FAAP Kristina Wilson, MD, MPH, FAAP

Programs

Arizona Pediatric QI Institute Child Fatality Review Medical Services Project Pediatric Prepared Emergency Care Reach Out and Read Arizona AzAAP President Statement on the Termination of Dr. Michelle Fiscus

Dear Members,

July 16, 2021

The pediatric providers and professionals of the Arizona Chapter of the American Academy of Pediatrics (AzAAP) work hard every day to ensure the health of children and their families. We use our medical and scientific training to give the best, most timely evidence-based information and recommendations. Now, more than ever, we are working hard to continue that challenging mission. The recent developments of the firing of Dr. Michelle Fiscus from the Tennessee Department of Health are alarming. Silencing voices of medical professionals advocating for routine medical care endangers our children's health and sets a dangerous precedent that signals a backward step to modern public health. It thwarts the opposition to the scientific disinformation that the surgeon general called a "serious threat to public health." We stand in support of all those hardworking medical and health professionals in Tennessee doing their best to preserve the health of our communities. With the specter of slowing vaccination rates, and the delta variant spread, we all need to stand together. Rest assured; the American Academy of Pediatrics remains steadfast in its mission. Thank you to all those health and medical professionals around the country and in Tennessee that continue to work hard to ensure the health of all Americans.

Sincerely,

Jason Vargas, MD, FAAP AzAAP President